
PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 Rachel Kennedy 

(Chair) 
tuggeranongsouth.ppc@cg.org.au 

 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
Gerard Heffernan 

(Chair) 
 

PASTORAL CARE  CO-ORDINATOR 
(VOLUNTEER) 
Agnes Miller 

 

SACRAMENTAL CO-ORDINATOR 
Anne Gowen 

tuggeranongsouth.sacraments@cg.org.au 
Wed & Thurs (schl terms) 

 
PARISH SAFEGUARDING  

VOLUNTEERS 
Anne Gowen  

safeguarding.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au 
Kristy Everding 

safeguarding2.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au  
 
 

YOUTH CO-ORDINATORS 
Chiara Strmota and Osley Gwese 
youth.southtuggeranong@cg.org.au 

 
 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
COORDINATOR (VOLUNTEER) 

Kim Peisley 
 
 

PARISH  SCHOOLS  
 

ST CLARE  OF ASSISI  
CONDER 

Matt Egan-Richards 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6294 1860  
  

ST FRANCIS  OF ASSISI 
 CALWELL 

Sean Rutledge 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6292 4500  
  

HOLY FAMILY   
GOWRIE 

Kate Markcrow  
(Principal) 

Phone: 6292 1222 
 

EARLY LEARNING CENTRE 
GOWRIE 
Sally Gibson 
(Director) 

Phone: 6292 7932 
  

ST  MARY MACKILLOP  COLLEGE 
ISABELLA PLAINS 

& 
WANNIASSA CAMPUSES  

Michael Lee 
(Principal) 

Phone: 6209 0100   

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH 
South Tuggeranong 
Parish Office Hours 

CLOSED: Sat, Sun, Mon 

OPEN:  Tues - Fri: 9am - 1pm 
167 Bugden Avenue, Gowrie ACT 2904      
6291 6688   New Website-  https://ccparish.org.au/  Email:  tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au  
Parish Suburbs: Banks, Calwell, Chisholm, Conder, Fadden, Gilmore, Gordon, Gowrie, Isabella Plains, 
Macarthur, Richardson, Theodore, Tharwa & rural surrounds 
Parish Mass Sunday:  https://www.youtube.com/@corpuschristisouthtuggeran8526/streams  

 

PARISH TEAM 
 

Fr James T Antony CMI 
james.antony@cg.org.au 

Parish Priest 
 

Fr Namora Anderson 
Assistant Priest 

 
Deacon Matt Ransom 

 
Evelyn Pond 
Parish Officer 
Tues to Fri 

 
Maureen Babler 

Parish Officer 
 

What is happening this week? 

Fri  24th May 
 Feast of Our 
Lady Help of 
Christians, 
Patron of 
Australia 

10:30am  HFC Healing/Anointing Mass 

11:00am         HFC Foyer Biggest Morning Tea 

5:00pm  HFC Adoration 

6:00pm   HFC Mass 

6:00—8:00pm    Parish Centre Trendsetters 

Sat 25th May 
 
 

9:00am   SHC Mass followed by the Rosary 

10:00-11:00am HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

5-5:30pm  HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

6:00pm                      HFC Vigil Mass 

Sun 26th May 
Trinity Sunday 
 
 

8:00am  HFC Mass   

9-11:00am        Parish Centre Young Adventurers 

10:00am  HFC Mass  this Mass is also livestreamed 

11:00am             Parish Centre        Family & Friends Gathering 

11:30am HFC Baptisms 

5-5:30pm  HFC 1st Rite Reconciliation 

6:00pm  HFC Mass 

Mon 27th May  
Reconciliation 

Day 

Office closed on Mondays.  

7.00 pm           Assisi Room St Vincent de Paul    Calwell 

Tues 28th May 9:30 to 11:30am  Parish Ctr Parenting Support Play Group 

9:30am to 2:15pm     HFC Confirmation Retreat  - SFA & Marist 

4:30pm  HFC Adoration 

5:30pm  HFC  Mass 

6:30pm                      HFC Parish School of Religion 

Wed 29th May 9:30am  SHC Mass 

9:30am to 2:15pm     HFC Confirmation Retreat  - SCA & PSoR 

5:30pm                      HFC Novena   

6 to 7:00pm   Parish Centre Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible  

7:00am  HFC Mass Thurs 30th 
May  

9:30am to 2:15pm     HFC Confirmation Retreat  - HFS  

Fri 31st May 10:00am  HFC Funeral for Mary Hall 

5:00pm  HFC Adoration 

6:00pm   HFC Mass 
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mailto:safeguarding2.tuggeranongsouth@cg.org.au
https://www.youtube.com/@corpuschristisouthtuggeran8526/streams


CORPUS  CHRISTI  PARISH  EVENTS 

                                                                                            

Corpus Christi Parish Trivia Night 

YES! It’s back on! 

 

When? Friday 14 June 2024 @ 7pm (arrive by 6:45pm)  

 

Where? St Francis of Assisi School Hall—120 Casey Cres. Calwell. 

 

Purchase tickets now on Qkr! app (search South Tuggeranong Parish)  
Order 1-9 tickets or a Table of 10 

 

Who? You and your fun friends. 
Don’t have friends? We’ll find you some 

 

Why? Fundraise for our parish and earn Trivia Champ Bragging Rights! 

If you purchased tickets for the original trivia night (27 Oct 2023) and you didn’t request a 
|refund when it was cancelled, we will reissue your tickets for 14th June  

Why should I make an effort to go to the Parish Assembly? 
Have you ever wondered what our parish will look like in 10, 15, 20 years from now? Have you ever looked around at our 
beautiful, but aging community and wondered who will be here in the years to come to keep our parish alive and vibrant? 
Who will carry on the wonderful ministry our parish groups provide, and who will support our liturgies so they are prayerful, 
and welcoming? I do! That’s why I think it’s so important that as many of us who can, should make every effort to attend the 
parish assembly. It’s also why I would encourage you to invite or seek the ideas from your family and friends as to why they 
no longer feel they belong to our parish. Let’s embrace this opportunity to have our say, and to listen with open hearts to what 
our Corpus Christi family wants to be in the years to come.  Sharon Brewer 
Register with the QR code above , put your name on the sheet in the church foyer or copy this link to your browser  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdoZ4dmZLXLXf-vRm6-86ogOFyi5aMx2eI2hGI6RxXXxO6x_w/viewform?usp=sf_link   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdoZ4dmZLXLXf-vRm6-86ogOFyi5aMx2eI2hGI6RxXXxO6x_w/viewform?usp=sf_link


         Vinnies Winter Appeal Thank You 
The Calwell and Gowrie Conference volunteers would like to offer our sincere 
thanks to our fellow Corpus Christi parishioners who donated so generously to 
last weekend’s annual Parish Vinnies Winter Appeal.  
Nearly 40,000 people in Canberra are living below the poverty line. Not only 

has the Consumer Price Index (CPI) in the ACT increased at a higher rate than nationally, but the ACT is also 
home to the second-highest median rent prices after Sydney. During these tough economic times, Society 
members continue to provide emergency financial and material assistance to people in need, including food 
parcels, assistance with energy bills and provision of household items. Your generous cash and food donations will 
be used to fund our core programs including supporting people experiencing or at risk of homelessness, and 
people struggling with poverty and cost-of-living pressures.  

The Vinnies Winter Appeal continues until August, so if you haven’t yet donated and would like to, you can 
collect an envelope from the church foyer. There are also empty tubs in the foyer into which you can place any 
“winter warmer” food donations. Thank you again and God Bless  “Charity is the cement which binds 
Communities to God and persons to one another.   (St Vincent de Paul)  

 
PARISH YOUTH GROUPS 

 
Young Adventurers—A Catholic Social Group for 
children in Years 4 to 7.  We meet on the 2nd and 4th 
Sundays of every month during school terms at 9am in 
the Parish Centre, then attend 10am Mass.  The next 
meeting will be on Sunday, May 26, June 9 & 23. 
 
Trendsetters—A Catholic Youth Group for those in 
Years 8 to 12.  We meet on 4 Fridays a school term in 
the Parish Centre on Friday evenings from 6—8pm  The 
next meetings are on Friday May 24, June 14 & 18 
 
Contact for both Trendsetters and Young Adventurers 
are Chiara and Osley at 
youth.southtuggeranong@cg.org.au 
 
Morning Beans—for those aged 18-30s  
Thursday mornings, after the 7am Mass, please join us 
for coffee at Common Grounds Café, Gowrie Shops. 

Holy Water is available from the urn near Mary’s corner.  
It would be appreciated if you could please bring your own 
small container as we are not providing the bottles any 
more. 
 
LOST: A pair  of ladies glasses with a maroon frame.  If  
found, please hand them into the sacristy or Parish Office.  

ARCHDIOCESAN NEWS 
 

Next Roundtable - Our Common Home: Justice, Outreach 
and Integral Ecology.  Join us for  prayerful dialogue in 
the spirit of synodality on a key topic relevant to the life 
and mission of the Church: justice, outreach and integral 
ecology.   Friday 24 May 2024, 4:30pm – 6:00pm 
St Christophers Pastoral Centre + zoom. 
Register https://tally.so/r/wLdj0O 

 
11 June | Marriage Preparation Courses 
Upcoming Marriage Preparation courses for engaged 
couples: FOCCUS - Tues 11th June 5-9pm plus a private 
follow up session at CatholicCare. Evenings for the 
Engaged- Sat 13 & 20 July. SmartLoving – online, 9 
lessons, learn at your own pace when suits you. For more 
information or to register go to 
www.marriagefamily.org.au Enquiries: Text Helena Zobec 
on 0405 440 463   
 
The Catholic Parish of Pambula invites members of your 
community to join with Archbishop Christopher Prowse 
and other pilgrims, as he leads a pilgrimage to Eden on 
Saturday 3rd August.  This pilgr image holds a special 
significance as it commemorates Australia's first saint, 
Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop, at the very site she 
visited on two separate occasions, in 1899 and 1901.  
The day will include a pilgrim's walk, Mass and a parish 
lunch.   There are flyers in the foyer containing more 
details. 

https://tally.so/r/wLdj0O
http://www.marriagefamily.org.au


We acknowledge the Ngunnawal peoples, Aboriginal peoples and Torres Strait Islander peoples, who are the traditional custodians and 
first peoples of this land. We pay respect to their elders past and present and to the memory of their ancestors. We acknowledge that 
they have occupied and cared for this land over countless generations and we celebrate their continuing contribution to the life of our 
city and of this region. We also extend our respect to all Aboriginal peoples living in our community. 

25 & 26 May—4th Sunday of the Month 

  Saturday 6pm  Sunday 8am Sunday 10am  Sunday 6pm 

Acolyte/ 
Senior Server 

Max Val  David  

Altar Servers 
Kane V 
Jed C 

Riley 
Amy 
Patrick 

William S 
Elise S 
Scarlet C 

Joe 
Max 
Neriah 

Readers 
Mareen K 
Tom K 

Peggy 
Kerry 

James  M 
Peter D 

Lisa  
Paddy  

Music/DPO 
CFC Choir 
Rudy 

Lorna & Jim 
Angus 

Christopher 
& the Youth Group 

Gerard & Brigita 

Offertory Procession Cruz family Marie, Indhi, Amala  Amy & Annabelle Pond family 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Anne R 
Anne G 

Chris H 
Angie N 

Peter D 
Denise M  

Jane M 
Bob C 

Children's Liturgy vacant vacant vacant vacant 

Cuppas  vacant vacant Marian  vacant 

Collector bags & clear 
boxes 

Edna  
volunteers needed 

Gerard 
volunteers needed 

Gayle 
volunteers needed 

Ophelia 
volunteers needed 

SaniGun after Mass volunteers needed volunteers needed Gayle volunteers needed 

Recently Deceased:     Mary Hall (wife of Dennis), Bernardo Gonzalez, Vincent Greene (Acolyte), Shaun May, Ron 
Kirby, Frances Robison, Boyd Cummins, Theresa Beli Naijes, Robin Herron, Peter Apps, David Crawford,  
 
Sick:   We pray for….  Jenny Bachtle, Gavin O’Brien, Flora Martone, June Lever, Jade Lancet,Hannah Thomas, Karen 
Nguyen, Delia Alexander, Jessica Bernadette Elena, Doug Rankin, Joan Brumby, Margaret Holberton, Shirley Fletcher 
Jennifer, Pat and Howard Murray, Diane Savage, Barbara Savage, Zenilda Gama, Ayla Haragli Judith Kley, Melvyn & 
Cheryl Nerva, Merle Shep, Dot Pestana, Karen Meacham, Maria Godec, Margaret Latham, and all our sick family members, 
friends and parishioners. 

Book of Remembrance:    During May we remember….Joan Chaston, Martin Hardman, Elizabeth Archer, Martin 
Hardman, José Lopera, Edward Dunley, Elena Perlibachas, Michelle-Anne da Roza, Audrey Vanderburgh, Hyacinth 
Anastasius, Joseph Veerasingam, Christine Lawley, Ivan Obsivac, Francesco Maiuto, Eliezer Casas, Nicholas Beasley, Eppo 
Costmeyer, William Leahey, Bro Donald Gallagher, Nobby Noronha, Carmel De Cruz, Ernest Stramec, Frank Doherty, 
David Hudson, Antony Arulanandam, Catherina Arulanandam, Sheila Cleary, Richard Bale Snr., Felicity Herron, Rita 
Heffernan, Leslie Barker, Tess Hogan, Lotte Garvan, Heather Roberts, Kathy Reid, Mike Sandford, John Madigan, Lino 
Rossi, Leroy Serisier, Joven Ortiz, Len Tarlinton, Francisco Santos, Alice Sloan and all of our loved ones who have gone 
before us marked with the sign of faith.  
If you wish to have your loved one  entered into our Book of Remembrance and remembered each year, you will find a form 
in the foyer or on our web page http://www.ccparish.org.au/book-of-remembrance/ 

Baptism:  We welcome  Kaitlyn, Caitlin, Olivia and Hayden into our Parish Community as they celebrate the sacrament 
of Baptism this weekend. 

Communicating Concerns:   Parishioners are encouraged to raise any concerns they may have by emailing Fr James or the Parish Office. Alternately, 
please phone the Parish Office to organise a time to talk with Fr James. Specific safeguarding issues can also be emailed to the Parish Safeguarding 
Officers (see front page).     Parishioners are also welcome to contact Maria Hicks, Manager for the Archdiocese’s Institute for Professional Standards & 
Safeguarding (IPSS) ipss@cg.org.au  /02  6239 9806. 

Parish Safeguarding Commitment:     Corpus Chr isti Par ish is committed to safeguarding and upholding the dignity and r ights 
of all of our children and vulnerable people. We seek to empower children, their families and carers, and vulnerable people, to have a 
say, to be listened to, and to be protected. This approach is at the centre of all of our thinking and action. 

http://www.ccparish.org.au/book-of-remembrance/
mailto:ipss@cg.org.au

